
Hartlip Parish Council  
 
Following the sad death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, the meeting of 
Hartlip Parish Council which was due to be held on Wednesday 14 September 
was cancelled as a mark of respect. 
The meeting date fell within the period of official mourning during which the 
calling of new meetings was not possible as each day of public mourning was 
treated as a Sunday.    
The Parish Council has continued to operate as usual. 
 
It was with great sadness that Hartlip Parish Council learned of the death of 
Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. 
Her life was one of extraordinary dedication and service to the people of the 
UK, the Commonwealth and the World. 
On behalf of the people of Hartlip the Parish Council has offered the deepest 
Condolences to Her Majesty’s family at this sad time. 
 
The Proclamation of Accession. 
The Accession Council met at St. James’s Palace to proclaim our new Sovereign 
on Saturday 10 September where the Proclamation of Accession was read. 
On Sunday 11 September it was read out by the High Sheriff of Kent and, later 
that day, by the Mayors of the Towns in Kent. 
The proclamation of the new Sovereign is an ancient tradition which can be 
traced back over many centuries and when first introduced it was the way by 
means people learned for the first time that they had a new monarch. 
For the first time ever, the Proclamation at St. James’s Palace was televised. 
 
The wording of the Proclamation is as follows: 
Whereas it has pleased Almighty God to call to His Mercy our late Sovereign 
Lady Queen Elizabeth the Second of Blessed and Glorious Memory, by whose 
Decease the Crown of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern 
Ireland is solely and rightfully come to The Prince Charles Philip Arthur 
George:  We, therefore, the Lords Spiritual and Temporal of this Realm and 
Members of the House of Commons, together with other members of Her 
late Majesty’s Privy Council and representatives of the Realms and 
Territories, Aldermen and Citizens of London, and others, do now hereby 
with one voice and Consent of Tongue and Heart publish and proclaim that 
The Prince Charles Philip Arthur George is now, by the Death of our late 
Sovereign of Happy Memory, become our only lawful and rightful Liege Lord 



Charles the Third, by the Grace of God of the United Kingdom of Great Britain 
and Northern Ireland and of His other Realms and Territories, King, Head of 
the Commonwealth, Defender of the Faith, to whom we do acknowledge all 
Faith and Obedience with humble Affection; beseeching God by whom Kings 
and Queens do reign to bless His Majesty with long and happy years reign 
over us. 
 
Given at St. James’s Palace this tenth day of September in the year of Our 
Lord two thousand and twenty-two. 
 

GOD SAVE THE KING 
 

 
Planning 
 
Applications received since 13 July 2022 
 
Application Ref:   22/502042 
Erection of a single storey rear extension with roof lights at 2 Lower Hartlip 
Road, Hartlip. 
(No objections subject to any comments by neighbours). 
 
Application Ref:   22/503186 
Details of parking facilities as required by condition 1 of application 
21/505189(FULL) at The Old Stables, Old House Farm, Old House Lane, Hartlip. 
(No objections) 
 
Application Ref:   22/503511 
Installation of wood burner with associated flue at Paradise Farm Barn, Lower 
Hartlip Road, Hartlip. 
(No objections) 
 
Application Ref:   22/503478/PNQCLA 
Prior notification for the change of use of an agricultural building to a dwelling 
house at Dane Lane, Hartlip. 
(Further consideration by the Planning Authority requested) 
 
 
 
 



Application Ref:   22/503843/FULL 
Change of use of agricultural land to residential garden and erection of a 
detached garage at Knights Place (Formerly Block 2) Paradise Farm, Lower 
Hartlip Road, Hartlip, Kent, ME9 7SU. 
 
Application Ref:   22/504109 
Erection of a single storey rear extension with balcony above, side entrance 
extension, and loft conversion, including hip to gable roof extension and 5 
dormers to front and sides. 
(No objection) 
 
Appeals Received 
Appeal Ref No:   APP/V2255/D/22/3303116 
Householder application for appeal against the decision to refuse permission 
for the erection of a first floor rear extension at The Stables, Paradise Farm, 
Lower Hartlip Road, Hartlip.   (Swale Ref: 22/501861). 
 
Application Ref:   18/503627/FULL 
Appeal Ref:   APP/V2255/W/19/3240859 
Removal of condition 1 of application 14/503384/FULL (Permission is sought 
for change of use of land to residential caravan site, for one Gypsy Traveller 
family.) to allow the permanent change of use of the land at Farm Lodge, 
Windmill Farm, Yaugher Lane, Hartlip.  
 
Councillor vacancies. 
There are vacancies for two Councillors at the present time. 
If you are interested in becoming a Councillor, please contact Tracy Still, Clerk 
to Hartlip Parish Council at hartlipclerk@gmail.com. 
 
Vacant Allotment. 
An allotment will become vacant on 1 November.   Anyone interested in taking 
over the tenancy of an allotment at this much sought over site near the Village 
Hall should contact Tracy Still at hartlipclerk@gmail.com. 
 
Date of Next Meeting. 
 
The next meeting of Hartlip Parish Council will be held at Hartlip Village Hall on 
Wednesday the 12th October 2022 at 8pm. 
 
The open half hour for residents to ask questions will be from 8.00 to 8.30pm. 
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The Parish Council policy ‘Speaking at Meetings’ is on the HPC website for the 
information of potential attendees who should register their wish to attend 
with the Clerk to the Parish Council. 
 
                            Hartlip Parish Council. 
 
 


